
How to 
spend 
Cuomo
$10-
million!
By Mark Frost
Chronicle Editor

 Now that the Cuomo admin-
istration has announced that 
the City of Glens Falls has won 
$10-million for economic devel-
opment, it’s time to fi gure out 
exactly how the money should 
be spent. As you might expect, I 
have suggestions.
 First, while the money is ear-
marked for revitalization of 
South Street, you and I both 
know that in government funding 
boundaries are fl exible. So I’m 
defi ning the mission broadly.

Make hospital ‘GFHHHHN’
 Use some of those millions to 
add a Hudson Headwaters Health 
Network wing onto Glens Falls 
Hospital. Teaming the region’s 
two dominant providers will cre-
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Next: Autumn    
Adirondack Family

Growing hot-
bed of entre-
preneurs in GF  
By Gordon Woodworth
Chronicle News Editor

 Exchange Street in downtown 
Glens Falls is on the rise, with 
an established and growing clus-
ter of locally owned businesses 

and eclectic entrepreneurs. 
 Ann Parrish has two new ten-
ants at the pre-Civil War build-
ing she owns at 16 Exchange 
Street and where for 15 years 
she has successfully operated 
her Milk & Honey clothing and 
gift boutique.

 She rented an upstairs offi ce 
to Kate Austin-Avon, who runs 
her Advokate web design and 
social media company there.
 And in early October, Cristina 
and Nicole Laubenheimer will 
move their Juicin’ Jar business 

Exchange Street Synergy: From left: Kayla Herlihy and George Normandin of Norman-
din Marketing; Cristina and Nicole Laubenheimer of Juicin’ Jar, which moves to the for-

mer Celia’s Table space in early October; Tim Reed of Reeds; Ann Parrish of Milk & Honey; 

Matt Funiciello of Rock  Hill Bakehouse Café, and Kate Austin-Avon of Advokate.   

Exchange Street 
has it going on!

Please turn to page 8

It’s Washington 
County Fair week!
Now through Sunday, Aug. 28 º 14

Bear & Shaq in the 
Adirondacks  º 13 


